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LETTER OF COMMENT 

Comments: 
Greetings and thank you for allowing me to comment on the application by Canadian Niagara 
Power to increase their distribution rates in Port Colborne and Fort Erie.  
 
CNP has managed the local distribution network through a lease from Port Colborne Hydro, a 
subsidiary of the City of Port Colborne, from 2002 - 2012. The company then exercised their 
option to purchase Port Colborne Hydro. They are now the sole owner operators of the network.  
 
I have lived in Port Colborne since 2011 and in that time the quality of delivery has been 
acceptable.  
 
What has not been acceptable is the degradation of customer service.  
 
When I first located to this city, CNP had a local office that customers could visit. That office 
was closed and from that time, there has been no local point of presence for customer service. 
While this does not impact me significantly, there are many in this city that have been 
inconvenienced.  
 
The Regional Municipality of Niagara has the third highest proportion of senior citizens of all 
municipalities in the Province of Ontario. Port Colborne has the highest proportion of senior 
citizens within Niagara. As such, many of our senior residents that prefer doing their business in 
person cannot do so unless they choose to make the 60km round trip to/from CNP's Fort Erie 
office. Note that there is no efficient and affordable transportation between Port Colborne and 
Fort Erie.  
 
I would also like to note that even for Fort Erie residents, accessing CNP's offices are 
challenging. They are located in an out of the way industrial area that is not serviced by 
affordable public transportation.  
 
While many people have embraced telephone and computer banking and, therefore, have little 
reason to visit a local office, many seniors do not share this method of doing business. Further, 
many seniors are also uncomfortable with paying their bills at their local financial institution.  
 
I would also like the OEB to know that even when customers do have contact with CNP, the 
general quality of customer service is rather poor. When calling in, it is not uncommon to wait 
on the telephone line for many minutes to speak with a customer service agent. Further, it has 
been my experience that the customer service department seems to have little regard for their 
customers. In my experience, I have had to forward my inquiries to more than one person 
because of what I perceive as the staff's lack of empathy or interest in helping customers.  
 
As an example, recently I sent an email on behalf of my elderly parents to inquire as to why their 
utility account was closed a few days before the date that was requested. Not only did it take 






